
 

October 5, 2022 

 
First Quarter Ends 
It’s hard to believe that our first quarter will end next Friday already. Be sure to check your child’s grade/assignment 
information in your parent portal. Follow up on missing assignments with your child and reach out to the teacher if you 
have questions. 
 
Dress Code 
The end of the first quarter also brings an end to shorts/bare legs. Boys must wear uniform pants during the second and 
third quarters. Girls may wear uniform shirts or dresses but must have tights on with them. Otherwise, uniform pants are 
required. 
 
Outdoor Activities 
Students will continue to enjoy outdoor activities as the temps drop. Please be sure that students bring or wear 
appropriate clothing for the weather and bring a jacket. Remember that all articles of clothing must follow the dress 
code. This includes outerwear. 
 
B.A.T. 
BAT packs were sent home on Monday. Make sure students bring back pledge/donation sheets on Wednesday 
next week to collect their prize on Friday. The 4th Annual Bowl-A-Thon will be taking place on Wednesday, October 
26. This event is held during our week-long celebration of Lutheran Schools. This is the single largest fundraiser that we 
hold, and we rely on it to help keep our tuition rates as low as possible by offsetting operating expenses. We are asking 
families to reach out to local businesses, friends, and family to support the school through a fun and activity based event 
for the students. 
 
IMPORTANT: Every Wednesday, the donation/pledge form and money will be turned in to the school. Every Friday, 
prizes will be awarded. Every $50 turned in will earn your student a prize. If the school hits its $6,000 goal, the entire 
student body will enjoy a partial afternoon “off” (still in-school).  If the school hits the $10,000 mark, the student body will 
receive a full “Day-of-Play” (to be scheduled and will occur during a regular school day). The details of this event are 
being kept a secret. The closer they get, the more they will know. 
 
Exclusion Date 
The State of Illinois law states that students will be excluded from school beginning October 15 until all “medical” 
requirements are met and reports are turned into the school. This includes: physical exams and up to date immunization 
records. If you know your student is missing something, please contact your child’s doctor now to make your 
appointment.  
 
Dates to Remember 
10/6-7 -   No School; LEA Conference 
10/10  -   No School; Columbus Day 
10/12  -   Early Dismissal 
10/14  -   First Quarter Ends 
10/15  -   Exclusion Date - All required medical exams and vaccination records are due before this date. 
10/21  -   No School; Parent/Teacher Conferences 
10/22  -   Trunk-Or-Treat with Kruger ATA 
10/24  -   Lutheran Schools Week Celebration kicks off 
10/26  -   Bowling Event - B.A.T. 
10/30  -   5th Sunday; Students sing in church at 9:30am; Breakfast is offered at 8:00am; Pastor hosts a   
               Q&A during the meal. 
  
Sundays - Bible Study/Sunday School 8:30am; Worship 9:30am 
Wednesdays - Worship 6:30pm 
  
Remember to check the calendar online for up to date information on athletic activities and scheduled events. 
  

Mrs. Thompson – Director of Administration 

 


